
 
Construction starting June 2021 
Bellevue Utilities will be removing the existing reservoir and pump station 
building at Bridle Trails State Park and constructing a new reservoir in the 
same location. The new pump station operation has been incorporated into 
the recently reconstructed Cherry Crest Pump Station facility located next to 
the Cherry Crest Mini Park. These are high-priority projects because these 
valuable water system assets provide water service reliability and fire 
protection to the residents of the Bridle Trails, Pikes Peak and Cherry Crest 
neighborhoods.    

 
What to expect: 

• Work is anticipated to last from June 2021 to Fall 2022. 

• Work will occur Monday – Friday, 7:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. Longer 
weekday hours may be necessary at times, TBD. 

• Construction work will occur in NE 39th St and in the park. 

• Park access and trails in the vicinity of the project site will be 
maintained during construction for park users. 

• Flaggers and signage will be present to highlight any detours.  

 
Equipment and noise:  

• Expect to hear construction machinery and trucks during work 
hours. 

• At times, work may include use of vibratory and high impact  
equipment that may cause noise and vibrations. 

• Construction equipment and vehicles will access the site via an 
existing access road off of NE 39th St. 

• Equipment and materials will be staged and stored in designated 
fenced areas within the work site. 

 
Project background 
Bellevue Utilities formed and collaborated with a Community Advisory 
Group (CAG) consisting of community leaders and neighbors to evaluate 
alternatives and identify the best option to replace the reservoir and pump 
station. The project team and the Pikes Peak CAG assessed several 
alternatives based on various criteria and independently arrived at the same 
preferred alternative: a circular prestressed concrete reservoir with the 
pump station being moved offsite to the existing Cherry Crest reservoir and 
pump station facility located next to Cherry Crest Mini Park. 

For construction updates visit our webpage:  

www.bellevuewa.gov/pikes-peak-reservoir 
 
Contact: Jay Hummel, P.E. 
Project Manager / Bellevue Utilities 
JHummel@bellevuewa.gov 
425 452 4160 
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